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Gymnastics Competition – Year 4: This 

month Corbin, Miguel and N’Shayla took 

part in a gymnastics competition. Over 

the last four weeks, along with Cici who 

unfortunately was unable to attend the 

competition, had been learning routines 

at school and at home to perform in front 

of judges. All were marvellous on the day and performed 

wonderfully. A special mention to N’Shayla who individually 

scored 4th out of over 70 competitors! 

 

Multi Sports Festival – Year 3: Last week a group of Year 3 children attended a 

multi sports festival at Benham Sports Arena, taking part in a range of activities 

including Archery and Kurling with a focus on target. The children thoroughly 

enjoyed this – more events continuing in the new year. 

 

Cardio Drumming: Watch out for cardio drumming, a great way to stay active in 

the classroom, coming to all classes in the New Year! 


